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GLOBAL CLIMATE CHANGE 

Mr. FEINGOLD. Mr. President, today 
the Senate Energy and Natural Re-
sources Committee is holding a con-
ference to delve into some of the policy 
questions that have delayed efforts to 
move forward with legislation address-
ing global warming. As many Ameri-
cans have realized—even in the face of 
an absolute void of leadership from this 
current administration—one of the 
greatest challenges currently facing us 
is how to reduce our contributions to 
global climate change before it is too 
late for changes to matter. In fact, the 
majority of the American public be-
lieves that they have an individual role 
to play in being a part of the solution. 
And the public is looking to us, their 
elected leaders, to provide the frame-
work for change. 

As many people know, Senators LIE-
BERMAN and MCCAIN have been the 
longtime champions of raising aware-
ness of global warming. Today’s con-
ference, under the leadership of Sen-
ators DOMENICI and BINGAMAN, dem-
onstrates that more and more elected 
officials are willing to take a stand in 
recognizing the imminent need for ac-
tion. Along with my constituents, I 
hope that the time will soon come 
when a majority of the U.S. Congress is 
willing to follow their lead. 

On the heels of today’s conference, 
another Senate committee is scheduled 
to consider the issue of global warm-
ing. Tomorrow, the Commerce Com-
mittee’s Global Climate Change and 
Impacts Subcommittee will hear about 
the administration’s approach to the 
issue. While the administration favors 
developing and sharing new zero and 
low-carbon technologies with devel-
oping nations, I submit that our citi-
zens are looking for bold action that 
addresses more than how we will help 
developing countries—they want to 
know what we plan to do domestically. 

Mr. President, if there ever was a 
time when it was all right to ignore 
global warming, that time has long 
passed. We have got to get real about 
this issue—and getting real will require 
a commitment to reducing our depend-
ence on oil instead of continually talk-
ing about opening up a wildlife refuge 
for oil drilling. For, if we continue 
turning our backs on the reality of cli-
mate change, we might as well be turn-
ing our backs on our grandchildren— 
and this is why I am optimistic that 
the Senate’s treatment of global warm-
ing is nearing its own tipping point, a 
point after which we will provide the 
leadership that our constituents are in-
creasingly expecting from us. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO TIM PETTY 
Mr. SANTORUM. Mr. President, I 

would like to take a moment and ac-
knowledge the dedicated service of Tim 
Petty, director of information re-
sources for the U.S. Senate Republican 

Conference, which I chair. Tim is mov-
ing on to become a Deputy Assistant 
Secretary at the U.S. Department of 
Interior, and today is his last day serv-
ing the Senate. 

Since 1999, Tim has served as an inte-
gral team leader in the creation and 
development of the Internet tech-
nology department established by the 
Senate Republican Conference. This de-
partment was created to help the Con-
ference implement a comprehensive 
technology strategy to help the Repub-
lican leadership efficiently and effec-
tively use evolving Internet commu-
nication capabilities. 

Over the course of the past 7 years, 
Tim has led efforts and worked in col-
laboration with Senate and leadership 
offices in transforming the way the 
conference communicates and dissemi-
nates information using 21st century 
strategies and technology. Tim is al-
ways thinking of the next step, the 
next tool, the next idea. 

Highlights of just a few of Tim’s 
many accomplishments at the Senate 
include a 2002 overhaul of the leader-
ship’s Intranet, known as the Trunk-
Line. This successful redesign and re-
structuring of the Intranet enhanced 
the ability of staff members to find key 
information provided from the Leader-
ship, which helps strengthen commu-
nication strategies and overall mes-
saging. In 2004, the TrunkLine was rec-
ognized by a prominent Internet 
usability report as one the top 10 gov-
ernment Intranets in the world. Only 3 
of the top 10 Intranets selected were 
from the United States. 

In keeping with the vision of helping 
offices with their technology strate-
gies, Tim led an initiative involving 
online database access that allowed all 
Senate offices to develop their own dy-
namic Web sites. Many offices are now 
able to more fully manage their own 
Web sites and share information as a 
result of this effort. 

One of Tim’s primary objectives over 
the past 2 years has been enhancing the 
conference’s ability to utilize wireless 
communications. A year ago the Re-
publican Cloakroom began posting key 
legislative updates to the TrunkLine 
which then generates notices to wire-
less devices instantaneously when a 
legislative bill is hotlined. Prior to this 
change, notifications were done 
through a telephone broadcast system. 

Another technological communica-
tions tool Tim initiated for the con-
ference is videoconferencing, which has 
allowed Senators to talk to State of-
fices, meet with students in their class-
rooms, and to participate in con-
ferences and meetings of constituents 
in real time. 

Tim also recognized the value of 
blogging and has implemented a strat-
egy to reach beyond the usual media to 
take advantage of reaching a new audi-
ence with the Republican message. 

Tim’s leadership in the area of tech-
nology strategy has been invaluable to 

our conference. I appreciate his enthu-
siasm and tireless efforts to help move 
an institution known for holding onto 
traditions into the 21st century. I wish 
him the very best in his new service. 

f 

ADDITIONAL STATEMENTS 

TRIBUTE TO KATHLEEN M. FOLEY 
BARRETT 

∑ Mr. KERRY. Mr. President, I rise 
today to honor the life and service of 
an inspiring trooper from the Massa-
chusetts State Police, Kathleen M. 
Foley Barrett. Kathleen dedicated 27 
years of her life to protecting the peo-
ple of Massachusetts, and I join her 
colleagues and family in paying tribute 
to a career defined by compassion, pro-
fessionalism, and a sustained love of 
police work. 

A native of Cambridge, MA, Kathleen 
was raised and educated in Weymouth. 
Initially she considered nursing school, 
but Kathleen’s passion for police work 
started her on a career path that few 
women were encouraged to follow at 
the time. Kathleen ultimately earned 
the chance to join the 62nd Recruit 
Training Troop in November 1980. 

After working on the force for 5 
years, Kathleen was promoted to the 
level of master trainer on the State Po-
lice K–9 Unit. She bonded instantly 
with the specially trained canine teams 
and rose to such prominence that her 
expertise was called upon to lead semi-
nars and provide instruction on ca-
daver work. Beyond the borders of Mas-
sachusetts, Kathleen was called upon 
to help the Royal Canadian Mounted 
Police and the rescue efforts following 
the September 11th terrorist attacks in 
New York. Two thousand four brought 
the unfortunate cancer diagnosis that 
would ultimately claim her, but even 
that news could not keep her from 
coming to the aid of her fellow citizens 
in the wake of Hurricane Katrina. 

Kathleen loved police work, and her 
colleagues loved her. Over the course of 
her career she belonged to the State 
Police Association of Massachusetts, 
the North American Police Work Dog 
Association, and the International As-
sociation of Police Work Dogs. Her love 
of animals defined her private life as 
well as her professional one, and she 
enjoyed swimming with manatees and 
feeding bottleneck tigers at Florida’s 
Amazing Exotics Education Center. 

As the cancer progressed and the end 
approached, law enforcement officers 
from around the Commonwealth and 
across the country made sure Kathleen 
knew how much she was valued and re-
spected. State Police Colonel Thomas 
G. Robbins honored her at her bedside 
with the Colonel’s Award of Excellence, 
a tribute bestowed on only seven troop-
ers in Massachusetts history. Officers 
of every stripe bowed their heads upon 
news of her death on March 23, 2006. 
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Mr. President, Kathleen’s char-

acteristic perseverance stands as an in-
spiration and challenge to us all. She 
lived an American life, one of service 
and struggle, and throughout it all she 
was guided by an unshakable commit-
ment to her family, her job, and her 
colleagues. We are thankful for her 
time with us, we are better for her 
time here, and I join every Massachu-
setts State trooper in serving witness 
to the loss of an exemplary law en-
forcement officer.∑ 

f 

HONORING THE COLORADO 
UNIVERSITY SKI TEAM 

∑ Mr. ALLARD. Mr. President, I am 
honored to recognize the University of 
Colorado—CU—ski team for claiming 
their 17th national ski championship 
title at the 53rd Annual NCAA Cham-
pionship. I am also extremely proud 
that the CU ski team has been invited 
to participate in the National Student- 
Athlete Day activities at the White 
House on April 6. This is an incredible 
honor for these young athletes, their 
coaches, their parents, and the Univer-
sity of Colorado. 

The CU ski team overcame insur-
mountable odds to claim their 17th na-
tional ski championship. This year’s 
ski team was the first team in U.S. his-
tory to win the national title without a 
full 12-skier team. This year’s team 
broke and set the largest comeback 
record in NCAA ski team history—win-
ning the title after being ranked sixth 
following the first full day of competi-
tion. Battling injury, illness, and an 
underdog status, the CU ski team went 
on to claim a national victory with a 
98-point lead—the fourth largest mar-
gin of victory in NCAA ski team his-
tory. CU team skiers also claimed four 
individual titles and eight All-Amer-
ican honors. These team members de-
serve national recognition for their 
focus, determination, and spirit. 

It is this team’s spirit, leadership, 
and record of achievement that will be 
honored by President Bush on National 
Student-Athlete Day, this April 6th. 
The CU ski team is being honored for 
their excellence in academics and ath-
letics as well as for their contributions 
to their community. National Student- 
Athlete Day also represents an oppor-
tunity to recognize the parents, teach-
ers, and coaches who have helped mold 
and challenge these outstanding stu-
dent-athletes. This honor is representa-
tive of the University of Colorado 
under the outstanding leadership and 
commitment of University president 
Hank Brown, CU athletic director Mike 
Bohn, and Colorado ski team head 
coach Richard Rokos. Due to the tal-
ent, dedication, and leadership of the 
CU athletes, coaches, and university 
leadership, the University of Colorado 
is back on top of the collegiate skiing 
world. 

Congratulations to the University of 
Colorado, the ski team, the coaches, 

and the community that has supported 
this team throughout this winning, 
landmark season. 

On behalf of the State of Colorado, I 
am proud to honor and commemorate 
the University of Colorado’s ski team 
and request that my colleagues join me 
in paying tribute to the University of 
Colorado and these outstanding young 
men and women.∑ 

f 

LADY BULLDOGS 

∑ Mr. THUNE. Mr. President, today I 
rise to honor the women’s gymnastics 
team from Madison Central High 
School. In February, the Lady Bulldog 
gymnasts won their 12th straight 
South Dakota State championship. 

The Lady Bulldogs already held the 
record for consecutive South Dakota 
Prep Team Titles in any sport with 
their win last year. The Madison gym-
nastics program is currently in second 
place nationally for most consecutive 
victories and is now just one win shy of 
the national record. The Lady Bulldogs 
is the only team in the top 10 nation-
ally that have an active winning 
streak. 

I would like to take this opportunity 
to recognize the hard work and dedica-
tion of so many in the Madison Central 
School District: Coach Maridee 
Dossett; Athletic Director Bud Postma; 
Principal Sharon Knowlton; and Super-
intendent Dr. Frank Palleria. The ef-
forts put forth by these individuals 
have made it possible for the students 
to participate and perform at the high-
est level. I would also like to commend 
the gymnasts’ parents for all the sup-
port and time they have put into the 
program. 

Most of all I would like to congratu-
late the women who won this years 
State Championship and the women 
who have been a part of this impressive 
program. You have created an atmos-
phere that is conducive to success and 
made the most of your opportunity. 
Again, congratulations and the best of 
luck as you look toward next season.∑ 

f 

TRIBUTE TO ROBERT CLEVERLY 

∑ Mr. BURNS. Mr. President, I rise 
today to honor and recognize a man 
who has dedicated his life to education, 
Mr. Robert Cleverly. Bob was respon-
sible for establishing the Close-up 
Foundation program at Ennis High 
School and has been involved in the 
program for over 20 years. During those 
years he has also been instrumental in 
establishing the Close-up program in 
numerous Montana schools. Bob was 
chosen by the Close-up Foundation in 
1996 and 1997 and awarded the Linda 
Myers Chozen Award for Teaching Ex-
cellence in Civic Education. This award 
honors teachers and administrators 
who have demonstrated outstanding 
leadership, innovation, and commit-
ment to the foundation’s citizenship 

mission. In addition to his Close-up ad-
vocacy, Bob was a history teacher at 
Ennis High School for 38 years and is 
credited with organizing the first aid 
and CPR program. Bob was active in 
the school’s extra curricular activities 
as a very successful football coach, 
taking several teams to statewide level 
competition and winning two State 
championships. As a result of his 
coaching abilities and team organiza-
tion skills, Bob was inducted into the 
Montana Coaches Hall of Fame. 

Education is crucial to the future of 
America, and it is teachers like Bob 
who make education their priority, de-
voting their life to the future of our 
youth. Bob has been taking students to 
Washington, DC, for over 20 years with 
the Close-up program, giving students 
of Montana a firsthand view on how 
our Federal Government works, while 
experiencing the history our Nation’s 
Capital has to offer. At great loss to 
Montana’s high school students, this 
will be Bob’s last year in the Close-up 
program, but thanks to his hard work, 
many Montana students for years to 
come will be able to explore our Na-
tion’s Capital through the Close-up 
program. I personally thank Bob and 
acknowledge his dedication, for he has 
gone above and beyond his civic duty. 

We are proud as well as fortunate to 
have educators like Bob Cleverly in 
Montana, who are willing to dedicate 
their lives to educate and prepare our 
children for the future.∑ 

f 

TRIBUTE TO JAMES C. BARBIERI 

∑ Mr. LUGAR. Mr. President, today I 
mark the passing of a great Hoosier 
newspaperman and civic leader, James 
C. Barbieri. 

My condolences go out to his wife 
Barbara, his son Chuck, his daughter 
Cindi, and his four grandchildren and 
one great grandchild. They shared this 
remarkable man with the wonderful 
community of Bluffton, IN, which also 
mourns his passing. 

Beginning in 1950, Jim Barbieri 
worked almost every job conceivable at 
the Bluffton, IN, News-Banner. He was 
a reporter, advertising salesman, and 
circulation director. He became gen-
eral manager of the venerable Wells 
County publication in 1975 and then co-
owner, president, and publisher in 1986. 

It was not unusual that on any given 
day he might write every page-1 story, 
the editorial, and if someone called in 
sick, he would pick up a delivery route, 
too. He was always available because 
he only missed 1 day of work over a 50- 
year stretch. 

Born and raised in Park Ridge, IL, he 
attended DePauw University in Indiana 
where he was editor of the student 
newspaper. After serving his country in 
the Army during the Korean War, Jim 
worked briefly at The Chicago Amer-
ican before coming to Bluffton. 
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